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TULARE WOMAN SENTENCED TO PRISON, SEX OFFENDER 
REGISTRATION FOR CRIMES AGAINST MINORS 

 

Today in Department 5 of the Tulare County Superior Court, Visalia Division, Judge Juliet Boccone 

sentenced Coral Lytle, age 42, to 4 years in state prison and lifetime sex offender registration for a series 

of crimes against minors which started in 2017. 

On October 1, 2019, Lytle pleaded no contest to four counts of unlawful sexual intercourse, four counts of 

meeting a minor for lewd purposes, four counts of contact with a minor for a sexual offense, and nine 

counts of lewd act upon a child. Each count is a felony. While on bail awaiting adjudication of the felony 

charges, Lytle was further charged with four misdemeanor counts of contributing to the delinquency of a 

minor. She also pleaded no contest to these charges on October 1, 2019. 

Lytle pleaded to all charges filed against her by the Office of the District Attorney. Prosecutors made no 

plea offers in either case. Lytle potentially faced over 17 years in prison if the case went to trial.     

The felony crimes were committed in September and October 2017 against two minor male victims. The 

misdemeanor crimes were committed from February 2019 to June 2019 against two minor females and 

one minor male to whom she provided alcohol and vape pens.  

“Coral Lytle is a predator and this office was prepared for years to tell that to a jury. While I am grateful 

that she will serve prison time and have to register as a sex offender, the sentence doesn’t reflect the 

lifetime impact she made on her victims,” said District Attorney Tim Ward. “This case is not a joke and 

our office is appalled by some of the social media comments. These are real victims who have to deal 

with the real consequences of Coral Lytle’s crimes. There is no place for these types of victim shaming 

comments in today’s society.” 

The case was prosecuted by Deputy District Attorney Matthew Earl and was investigated by the Visalia 

Police Department and the Tulare Police Department.  

Media inquiries can be directed to the Office of the District Attorney, County of Tulare  
Public Information Officer Stuart Anderson (559) 636-5494 


